
BOARD OF EDUCATION 

PLEASANT HILL R-III SCHOOL DISTRICT 

PLEASANT HILL, MISSOURI 

Open Minutes of Regular Meeting 

                                                                                October 17, 2017 

 
President John Edenburn called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Central Office, 
at 318 Cedar St. 
 
David Hertzog led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Deenia Hocker read the district’s Mission Statement. 
                     . 
The following board members and district staff members were present (unless 
otherwise noted): 
 
Board Members                                                          District Staff Members 
  
John Edenburn, President                                                                      
Lori Redwine, Vice-President                                Steve Meyers, Deputy Supt. 
David Hertzog, Treasurer                                      Becky Gallagher, Assistant Supt.                                               
Ryan Vescovi                                                         Jessica Taber, Secretary 
Travis Ross                                                         
David Adamczyk                                                 
Deenia Hocker 
 
Staff Members included: Vickie Carter, Heidi Mackey, Chandra Arbuckle, David Taylor, 
Rochelle Breslin, Nicole Albin, Paul Canaan, Sherry Helus, Greg Reeves, and Tammy 
Prewitt 
 
 
The motion was made by David Adamczyk to approve the regular agenda. The motion 
was approved with a 7 yes and 0 no vote. 
 
Consent Agenda was presented: 
 

A. Approve the minutes of the previous meetings dated September 19, 2017. 
B. Approve the financial statements, monthly bills, transfer of funds. 
C. Administrative program evaluations-Vocational, Wellness, Transportation 
D. Handbook change-High School 

 
The consent agenda was approved by unanimous consent. 
 
Public Comment 

A. Ms. Sara Rahe addressed the Board, asking for them to consider a policy 
revision for unnatural hair colors in the student athletic handbook. 

 
Building Celebrations 

A. Elementary: Heidi Mackey, Rochelle Breslin & Nicole Albin presented on the 
STEAM program, which encourages the learning and exploration of the fields 
of science. Classes went on field trips to the Nelson Atkins Art Museum and 
the Anita B. Gorman Discovery Center. STEAM powered curriculum will 
include science fairs, STEAM nights, and more STEAM-inclusive curriculum. 

 
Reports: 
 

A. Dr. Steven Meyers reported on the facility assessment review. Justin Durham 
and John Brown from Hollis & Miller presented on the Long Range Plan 
Update #4 for building and ground improvements. The estimated cost of all 
possible improvements is over $41 million dollars. The community will be 
invited to attend and participate in public discussions and collaborations in 
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order to prioritize what renovations the Board will decide upon. 
  

Board Training Video: Superintendent Evaluation Process 
A. Video 1: The first of four informational videos, this gave an introductory to the 

basic ideas of the state-mandated superintendent evaluation process.  
 
 
The Board reviewed the schedule of Trackmaker assemblies, and discussed upcoming 
Board activities. 
                                       
 
With no further business the motion was made by David Hertzog to adjourn the 
meeting at 8:20 p.m.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ADJOURN  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


